
I can report from Germany that as Region 4 Director, I attended Honoring 
Heroes at Daytona Speedway at the end of May. It mostly honored 
Vietnam Veterans. 
 
On June 25, 2022, I attended the quarterly VVA/AVVA meeting in Florida. 
 

Joanne Blum, Region 4 Director, AVVA 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


